
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
March 31, 2023 

 
The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chair        Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chair Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 

I am requesting funding for the Imperial County Transportation Commission-Calexico 
Intermodal Transportation Center in Fiscal Year 2024.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the Imperial County Transportation Commission 

at 1503 N. Imperial Avenue, Suite 104, El Centro, CA 92243. 
 
The funding would be used to construct a new intermodal transportation center in downtown 
Calexico, California to consolidate public and private transportation providers in one facility 

 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the new transportation center would 
improve mobility and safety of passengers, increase transit ridership, accommodate zero  
emission transit vehicles, reduce vehicle emissions, complete ADA improvements and enhance 

the Downtown Business District. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 
chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code. 

 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  
 
 

Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Raul Ruiz, M.D. 
Member of Congress 


